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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Annual General Meeting
(AGM) for GSQ is looming.
Please consider nominating for
one of the vacant positions. At
this stage we need candidates
for: Vice President, Secretary
and Treasurer. The AGM is to
be conducted at GSQ on
Saturday, 28 October at 10.00
am and will be a Hybrid
meeting, meaning people will
be able to join in from home,
should they wish to do so.

Some changes are ahead for our
library. At the recent
Management Committee meeting
a decision was made to replace
some of the library shelving with
removeable shelves on castors -
this will mean that we'll be able
to open up our meeting space
when needed to accommodate
more people for meetings and
the shelves will be lower and so
permit easier access to books
and other resources.

As well, the Management
Committee also approved a new
Library Management System
which will be installed during the
coming 6 months. This system,
named Koha, will replace the
outdated, troublesome Catalogue
currently available through our
Website. It is compatible on
desktop computers, laptops,
tablets and smart phone devices.
You will be provided with updates
over coming months.

All members should have received a
copy of a Draft Constitution and
By Laws for GSQ recently.

A cut off date of 31 August for the
submission of written comments
was advised.

However, there are meetings
planned for discussion about the
document, the first one being on
Saturday 16 September at 10.00
am - this will be a Hybrid Meeting,
meaning you can attend at GSQ
or via Zoom. A second meeting at
7:30pm on the evening of
Thursday, 5 October is a Zoom
Meeting.

It is hoped to present the final
draft of the Constitution and By
Laws at the AGM on 28 October
forapproval.

GSQ recently hosted a visit from 3
representatives from FamilySearch
who expressed real interest in what
GSQ does and the unique records
we hold. No formal arrangements
have been made at this stage.

Would you like to win a
Year's Membership of GSQ?

An email was sent to all members
recently asking you to come up
with a name for the AFFHO
National Conference/ Congress
GSQ is hosting in 2025.

We need something catchy -
something that will entice people
to attend and be memorable.

Do you have Chinese Ancestry
in your family?? Many people do.

The Management Committee
would like to gauge interest in
the formation of a Chinese
Special Interest Group at GSQ.
If you would be interested in
this initiative, please email me
at president@gsq.org.au so that
the Management Committee can
consider whether this is a viable
option to consider further.

Helen Veivers
President



GSQ Notices

Open Day 2023 - A Great Success

Our Open Day for 2023 appeared to be a great success!! It would not have been without the support of
members and the hard work of a band of volunteers. I would like to thank all of those who arrived early
and set up the Marquees, power, chairs, tables etc. Thank you one and all. From my point of view, it
was particularly pleasing the way the Marquees went up without any fuss and so speedily - and were
taken down twice as fast at the end of the day! Thanks, too, to Convenors of Special Interest Groups
who organised for their Group's presence and provided valuable assistance to visitors. Special thanks to
our Presenters - Pauline Williams, Dr Jennifer Harrison and Ailsa Corlett - their talks were really valued
by those in attendance. Thanks also to Barbecue Chef, Bob Dean, EIma O'Toole who managed the Cafe

and Kim Davis, our Volunteer Coordinator who coordinated all that was happening.

A great day for GSQ!
Helen Veivers

President

Snippet from the Treasurer and Membership Officer.

Many thanks to all that helped and attended our Open Day. It was a very successful day and the

weather stayed fine as well, considering a few dark clouds at times.

Many books were sold, the ladies with the lovely cakes and bickies also did really well, and we cannot
forget the work done at the BBQ. We sold a good number of Raffle tickets for our Scottish Seminar on the
23 September and best of all we had an increase of 11 members.

commiITree

SWIFPPETS

Points from August
Management
Committee:

« Purchase of Mobile Book
Shelving approved.

» Decision made to move
to KOHA Library
Management System.

« Interest level in Chinese
Interest Group to be
determined.

» Approval of new Project
to digitise Monumental
Inscriptions.

» Upgrade of current Web
Hosting Plan endorsed.

Received from one of GSQ's Affiliate Members

Ken Gough from Victoria Point has donated his family research.
This consists of two folders with certificates, information and
research notes. His Family Names are Gough, Kent, Breddin and
Russell, originally from Scotland and then settled in the Albany
Creek/Albury Creek area. If You are interested in these families,
please email redlandspresident@gmail.com

Volunteer Coordinator Report

I won’t name all the volunteer
roles that currently exist in GSQ,
but I will reinforce that all these
roles are filled by people who give
their time freely to enable GSQ to
function for the benefit of its
members. In an organization like
GSQ, we can't have too many
volunteers. If you put your hand
up, we will find a volunteer role
that suits your skill sets (maybe
from your occupation - present or
past) and interests.

There are roles you can do from
home and or at GSQ’s Wishart
premises. There are also external
roles such as manning stands at
shopping centres

to try to attract new members
and visiting the likes of
retirement villages which we are
looking to commence in the near
future.

On the GSQ website, under
Volunteer on the home page you
will find a link which takes you to
a document listing the types of
volunteer roles we have. Please
give a lot of thought to what you
could do and I would be very
happy to have a chat with you
about finding a role for you.

Kim Davis
Volunteer Coordinator
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Upcoming GSQ Education Events

Online sources for Midlands genealogy

September 9 @ 9:00 AM - 11: AM AEST
Presenter: Shauna Hicks

Cost: Members $20 Non-members $30
Virtual via Zoom

This presentation looks at online resources which
are available for the Midlands area of England. The
focus will be on how to make the most of archival
catalogues with examples for Staffordshire,
Leicestershire, Derbyshire and Nottinghamshire.
BOOK HERE

"If only I could see your grave " -
Remembering the Western Front

November 4 @ 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM
AEST

Presenter: Dr Richard Reid

Cost: Members $20 Non-members $30
Virtual via Zoom

In Australia ANZAC Day has become THE day for
remembrance, remembrance of those who fought,
and perhaps more significantly, of those who died in
Australia's wars and conflicts since Federation in
1901. However, it is the old "Western Front" in
northern France and Belgium that still represents
Australia's greatest location of loss in war ... some
46,000 dead out of the 103,000 on the Australian
War Memorial's Roll of Honour, fully 46 per cent.
This presentation focuses on the story of
government and individual families, to mark and
remember that huge loss of Australian lives in
France and Belgium between 1916 and 1918.
BOOK HERE

Cultivating a Future : Chinese at the
Queensland Agricultural Frontier

October 14 @ 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM AEST
Presenter: Darryl Low Choy, AM, MBE,
RFD, KSJ, PhD

Cost: Members $20 Non-members $30

Virtual via ZoomThe agricultural settlement
frontier for the far north coastal areas was
dominated by the sugar cane and banana growing
industries, whilst inland it was the maize industry.
In all three cases, the Chinese played a pivotal role
in the establishment of these agricultural pursuits
and in some cases, they were the original pioneers
of these enterprises. This presentation will explore
the history of the Chinese in Far North Queensland.
BOOK HERE

The AJCP in Trove

November 11 @ 9:00 AM -11:00 AM AEST
Presenter: Carmel Galvin

Cost: Members $20 Non-members $30
Virtual via Zoom

The AJCP (Australian Joint Copying Project)
resources now available through Trove provide a
wealth of material for family historians. In this
session we will examine the scope and range of
records available and investigate a variety of ways of
finding treasures in this huge collection.

BOOK HERE

Managing Frugally: An alphabet of tips and
tools for family historians

October 21@ 9:00 AM -11:00 AM AEST

Presenter: Jill Ball
Cost: Members $20 Non-members $30
Virtual via Zoom

This presentation covers resources, tips and tools to

stretch your genealogy budget.
BOOK HERE

Wring that Document Dry : getting the
most from your research documents

November 25 @ 9:00 AM -11:00 AM AEST
Presenter: Helen V Smith

Cost: Members $20 Non-members $30
Virtual via Zoom

Genealogists use a wide variety of records in
their research. Every record has a story to tell
but are you getting the whole story or just the
abridged version? Each record needs to be
evaluated to extract the maximum research
benefit and wring the record dry.

BOOK HERE
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Special Interest Groups

Subject to the restrictions regarding the Covid-19 situation, some
interest groups will be holding their meetings at GSQ. Some groups are
conducting virtual meetings through the use of the ZOOM platform.

English/Irish Group

DNA Group

The English / Irish Group will meet on
Sunday 1 October at Stackpole Street
from 9:30 AM. Hybrid Meeting

The next meeting of the English Irish SIG will be
Sunday 1 October 2023 and will be a hybrid
meeting.

The English Irish SIG met Sunday 6th August at
GSQ's Wishart premises. This meeting was again a
hybrid meeting using the the new equipment. After
a few teething problems (to be expected when
using equipment for the second time! but less than
the ones in June) everything went well. It was
good to see people attending who normally can't
because of various reasons, with the hybrid
meeting equipment facilitating that. The October
presentation will be on the Irish county of Mayo.

If you have English and or Irish ancestors, this is
the SIG for you. Do you have a bit of an Irish or
English (or both!!) brick wall? Bring the problem
ancestors with you - the group may be able to
make some suggestions that may at least knock a
brick off the wall, if not the entire wall!. I would
like to try a slightly different approach to "problems
", If you send me the details of the problem and
what information you have, I could distribute the
details before the meeting giving members an
opportunity to do some research prior to the
meeting and then we could discuss on the day. I
look forward to seeing everybody on Sunday 1
October 2023 either in person or via ZOOM. If you
are not on my mailing list, please email me irisheng
@gsg.org.au so I can email you the link to the
zoom meeting. That will be sent a day or two
before the meeting.

Convenor, Kim Davis irisheng@gsg.org.au

Colonial and Convict Connections

The next meeting is on Sunday 17 September
2023 from 9:30 am via Zoom

The August Meeting of the GSQ DNA SIG occurred on
27 August. This meeting was again a Zoom meeting.
We have an overwhelming support from our survey
to have hybrid meetings. This will start at the
October meeting. We had discussion on updates by
both Ancestry and MyHeritage. Ancestry improving
the Parent Sorting as many of us recently have
noticed an increase in number of "Both" parents
matches and these may not be correct. MyHeritage
is currently recalculating ethnicity, so will be
interesting to see the results. The announcement
that the Y Chromosome has been fully mapped is
great but apparently it is only one version of the Y
Chromosome. One of our new members talked about
some of the interesting issues she is coming up
against in relation to both herself and her husband's
DNA and parentage going back. Ideas on using the
colour coding Greg has developed for both Ancestry
and MyHeritage were explained and shown. A
reminder about Privacy and Genetic Genealogy was
touched on, along with ideas on how best to spend
the money in the bank balance. Greg overwhelmed
us again with his wonderful charts and coding he
has developed to assist in speeding up his workflow
in sorting out his matches for his family.Gramps
showed a Heatmap based on place of latitude and
longitute. He even had one out in the middle of the
ocean which he explained was where someone had
died while on a voyage. Our Facebook group is a
closed group and you must answer the questions
and send a request to dna@gsqg.org.au to be included
in the email invitation to our meeting.

The next DNA Clinicis Wednesday 29 November 2023
at7.00 p.m. If you want a meeting with a DNA
specialist, please email your request with the problem
to Judy Lofthouse at presentations@gsg.org.au

Scandinavian Group

The next meeting will be on Sunday 8 October
2023 at 10:00 am

Further information regarding that meeting will be
advertised in the next eNews.
contact Lyn on convictconnections@gsg.org.au

The next meeting is on 17 September
2023 at Stackpole Street from 12:30. pm

The Scandinavian Group will hear the latest news
from the Scandinavian archives of Denmark, Norway
and Sweden. We have an email group with
Scandinavian news and details about coming
meetings. If you are not in the group and would like
to be, please let me know, email Steinar on
scangroup@gsqg.org.au
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Special Interest Groups

Writing Group

Scottish Group

The next meeting is Sunday 15 October
from 10:00 am. via Zoom.

The Writing Group held its first hybrid meeting on
20 August. We were pleased to welcome some long
-standing members of the Group who had not been
able to join us via Zoom.

Once the challenges of setting up the Owl and
getting ourselves organised were over, we
welcomed our guest speaker Gerard Benjamin.
Author and designer Gerard explained how he
approached the design of a book to make it
appealing and readable. He brought to the meeting
several books that he had either written and
designed or designed and edited to illustrate his
talk.

The Group's final meeting for the year will be in
October when we will have another guest speaker
to talk about her experiences with self-publishing.
More details will be provided closer to the date.

If you would like to be added to the Group's
mailing list

contact Pauline at pstirland@hotmail. com or
writing@gsqg.org.au

Family History Technology Group

The next meeting for the Family History
Technology Group will be 10 September from
10:00am via Zoom

If you are interested in software programs like
Family Tree Maker, Legacy, Family Historian, Roots
Magic, as well as Windows or other programs that
can be used for Genealogy, then this is the group to
come along to and see if we might be able to help
you. We are not experts, but we are keen family
historians interested in helping anyone with a Tech
issue. If we cannot figure it out at the time, then we
will investigate it and let you know some solutions.

contact fhtech@gsg.org.au

Special Interest Groups

Do you access any of GSQs Special Interest Groups
(SIGs)? If not, why not? The groups are friendly
spaces where members can share experiences of

their research, learn from each other and have a cuppa
with like-minded people.

If you have questions about any particular SIG, contact

the convenor on their GSQ email for more information
They will be more than happy to answer any group
related questions

The next meetingisSunday 3 Septemberat
Stackpole Street from 9:30 am. Hybrid Meeting

Many thanks to the Scottish Group members who
helped at our tent during the GSQ Open Day. Mike ,
Stuart and Marie hardly stopped talking to the
continual stream of visitors and friends, both new and
old. We hope to see some of you at our meetings soon.
Our next meeting will be on Sunday 3 September at
10:00 am. Anyone who would like to join us remotely
please contact us to obtain the necessary Zoom
credentials.

At this meeting, our regular county record lecture will
be on the county of Peebleshire , and Marie
Rosborough will be our presenter . Marie has just
returned from Scotland, so we hope she will enlighten
us on the state of Scottish beer and weather too.

The Scottish Group is awaiting the arrival of the
major Scottish record series The Red Book of
Scotland in eleven volumes . We are purchasing the
digital edition , which will be available on the GSQ
network after accessioning and loading on to the
NAS.

The GSQ major education seminar for this year
Scotland Here We Come !, on 23 September |, is
featuring a number of well - known Scottish
presenters.

Highly recommended that you get your tickets as
soon as possible as early bird discounted tickets close
10 September.

Our meeting and talk schedule for 2023 is as follows :
3 September, Peeblesshire (Marie Rosborough )
5 November, Caithness (Alistair Henderson )

contact Alistair Henderson scotgroup@gsg.org.au

German Group

The next meeting of the German Group will be Sunday
24 September at Wishart Street from 10:00 am

The German group has a stand at the GSQ Open Day
in August and we were very pleased with the response
to German research that was generated. We hope to
see some of the members come to our next meeting.
We have a discussion and catch up and do some
research. If you have any queries about your German
Ancestors this is a good place to start.

contact Lesley on germangroup@gsg.org.au



mailto:pstirland@hotmail.com
mailto:writing@gsq.org.au
mailto:scotgroup@gsq.org.au
mailto:fhtech@gsq.org.au
mailto:germangroup@gsq.org.au

GSQ Notices

SAVE THE DATE
WINE AND SPIRIT BOTTLES

Coming 1 November 2023

Containers for Change update

We've got some exciting news! Today the
Premier and the Minister for Environment and
the Great Barrier Reef announced that we’ll be
expanding our eligible drink containers to
include wine and spirit bottles from 1
November 2023.

That’s less bottles going to landfill and more
10 cent refunds up for grabs - that’s what
we call a win-win!

GSQ in your local BCC library

GSQ presents topics at your local Brisbane City Council Libraries These presentations are free but you need
to book at the library. The Council pays GSQ a fee for presentations so tell your friends about them as
Council monitors the popularity of the presentations and decides how many will be offered.

Library Topic When Time Booking

Mount Researching your Scottish Saturday 9 10:00 to 12 noon 3417 7010

Ommaney Ancestry online September

Fairfield DNA for Genealogy: beyond Saturday 21 1:00 to 3 PM 3403 8615

ethnicity October

Hamilton Families at War Saturday 18 10:30 to 12:30 PM 3403 1050

November
From the Bookshop ...

Special Convict Bundle of Books

Should Transportation of Convicts Cease
Cooking with Convict Connections

Female Irish Convicts — Guilty of Planned Arson
Early Parramatta & Sydney Gaols

Convict Key Ring

Sale Price $15.00 per bundle

To contact Karma, our bokshop convenor
email her at shop@gsq.org.au.

Save e Aate

Siturday 23 Septemder — Araial Seminan -
Scotland - Lere we come!
Earllind pricing ends Septemdien 10!
See Me wents calewdan on the GSQ webrite &
page 10 of #is eNews
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GSQ Notices

GSQ Facebook Page

GSQ Facebook Page is a public page so you don't
have to be a Facebook member to see what we
post there.

Each Monday we publish the GSQ Blog for the
week and interesting genealogy news and articles
from all around the world are published on the
other days of the week.

Additionally, the GSQ Education program is
published for the year, so we post the Events
coming up in the next month or so. These
presentation advertisements always include a link
which takes you directly to the GSQ Events
webpage for the particular event. Feel free to Like
or Follow us and also to leave a comment on any
of our posts.

Contact enquiries to Bobbie Edes & Catherine
Thompson on facebook@gsqg.org.au

GSQ Facebook Group

GSQFB was set up to provide a Facebook presence
where GSQ members and non members can
interact.

We have had a Facebook page for a long time but
only recently set up the new private group. Only
the members of the group can see what you post.
Here you can ask questions, and share your genie
successes and frustrations. No question is too
dumb, someone else will be pleased you asked.
SIG leaders can post information and Library
assistants can talk about their favourite resources
too. It is an interactive space where you will also
learn more about the resources GSQ has and how
to continue your research. Here we will continue to
build our GSQ community and encourage more to
join us. You don't need to be a GSQ member to
join the group.

Do tell your friends about GSQFB but they must
apply to join. To join the group, sign in to
Facebook, use the magnifying glass to search for
“"GSQFB"”, and answer THREE questions. To create
a shortcut to find GSQFB next time you log in to
Facebook, on your home page you will see the
option to " Edit Shortcuts” on the left side of your
computer. Click this and follow the prompts.

If you have any questions then please email Rhoda
at gsgfbgroup@gsqg.org.au

What’s News ...

September 9 - 4:00 PM AEST
The next Scottish Indexes Free Conference

e Scottish Indexes
on\"“e Conference
Eﬂ' e“ SATURDAY 9 SEPTEMBER 2023

&
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www.scottishindexes.com ..i

"Like All These Country Folks Very Stupid": Glasgow
Highlanders in the Poor Law Applications' by Alison
Spring.

"The People of Cross House" by Kate Keter.
"Tracing Your Belfast Ancestors" by Chris Paton.
"Scottish Tax Records for Genealogy and Local
History" by Robert Urquhart.

"Crimes of an Heinous Nature" by Margaret Fox.
"People Lie! How to unravel the truth when you are
tracing your family history" by Emma Maxwell.

Scottish Genealogy Q&A session hosted by Graham
and Emma Maxwell, genealogists at
www.scottishindexes.com

GSQ Blogs

Our GSQ Blogs in August were stories by Pauline
Williams , Bev Murray, Ross Hansen and Pauleen
Cass. Well done to our bloggers who are raising
considerable conversation on their stories. Our GSQ
blogs are released early each Monday morning and
are also published on our GSQ Facebook Page and
GSQ Facebook Group.

Thanks to those that have commented on the blog
itself, as that may help our blog rating.

This is a direct link to the blogs page :
https://gsqg-blog.gsq.org.au/
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GSQ ZOOM Meetings

Monday Morning ZOOM for GSQ Members Only,
starting at 11:00 AM AEST

We continue to have success in locating and finding
bits and pieces for members who have some
research problems.

It is great that everyone participates in helping to
solve some of these little puzzles we often get.
Some can be extremely interesting as well.

This last month we have spent time looking at
WikiTree, a really great database of trees in which
it is important for you to give the sources relating
to your documentation. Free to use and lots of help
and ideas can be exchanged. Trees can have areas
made private but also allowing ancestors to be

searched. We also have spent time in doing a
simple writing exercise of "Shut up and Write" for
10 mins. It really did surprise most of us of just
how much we could write about an ancestor or even
our own early childhood. We have decided to do
this excerise at least once a month.

We look forward to talking with you each Monday at
11am and sharing our experiences and stories. This is
a members only group and if you wish to join please
send email to mtzoom@gsq.org.au

Wednesday Night ZOOM, 2nd and 4th of the month
open to everyone & FREE starting @ 7:00 PM AEST

Last month’s guest speaker was John Graham from
The Ryerson Index. Most interesting in relation
to the establishment of this wonderful site for us to
look up and locate where a death notice was placed
into a particular newspaper as well as confirming
some dates and particulars.

John spent time in explaining how to use the search
engine and what they had done to help with
searches on birth dates and unknown surnames of
which many of us had not considered. But if you
had someone who had entered an order, they most
likely will be entered as either Brother, Sister or
Mother so and so in the newspaper. A great way to
find records.

The guest for the 27 September is Robert
Braiden from "WalkaboutWithRob". He walks
around Brisbane suburbs and talks about the
historical buildings or places. A must to come
and join us.

If you would like to attend the 2nd or 4th
Wednesday nights of the month at 7pm, then
send an email to wedpmzoom@ gsqg.org.au to be
added to the list.

These two evenings are open to anyone to
attend, not just GSQ members, but you must
send us an email so we can send you the link.

Research Learning and Support for GSQ Members Only
Ist & 3rd Wednesdays of each month starting at 11:00 AM AEST

The next meeting of our Wednesday Morning
Zoom Group is on 6 September 2023 when
Catherine Thompson will be doing a presentation
demonstrating step by step how to use Google
Earth to plot your ancestors' journey.

This will be followed two weeks later on 20
September with another of our new session
Learning Aid formats when we're working together
on another scenario extending our family history
knowledge. The members who joined us in the mid-
month August meeting all agreed that the concept
developed by Pauline Williams, is a great way to
learn more about a particular aspect of genealogy.

Our meetings are on the 1st and also the 3rd
Wednesday of each month at 11am and usually go
for about 90 minutes. Any financial GSQ member
can attend these Wednesday morning Zoom session
by emailing wedmorningzoom@gsqg.org.au and
asking to go onto the mailing list.

Remember that you now have access to a
second GSQ subscription to TheGenealogist

funded by our Gold Coin donations. Just sign
into MyGSQ, then you can also view the site at
home, this applies to all GSQ members ! Full
instructions are on the website and in the little
books beside each PC in our Wishart rooms.
This site is fabulous for the maps attached to
the 1871 census results as well as their great
Tithe Applotment books and attached maps.
There is also so much more available from the
site, so it is worthwhile exploring the many
different categories and items within each one
to see what can assist you.
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Family History News

What’'s nhews with new records...

Ancestry

New South Wales, Australia,
Immigration Records, 1840-1902
Belfast, Antrim, Ireland, Royal
Victoria Hospital Register, 1914-
1916

Ireland, Abstracts of Wills and
Marriages, 1620-1923

Meath and Kildare, Ireland,
Graveyard Collection, 1554-2014
Birmingham, England,
Birmingham Cemetery and
Crematoria Records, 1836-2017
Web: Ulster, Ireland, Ulster
Covenant, 1912

UK and Allied Countries, World
War 11 Registers of Prisoners of
War and Civilians Held in
Singapore, 1942-1945

Scotland, Gravestones and
Memorials, 1521-2020

UK and Allied Countries, World
War 11 Liberated Prisoner of War
Questionnaires, 1945-1946

FindmyPast

Norfolk Parish Records, 13,795
from select years between 1923
and 1998. Images and
transcriptions are available. This
includes Baptisms, Banns and
Marriages and Burials.

Welsh Parish Records, over 25,000
new Births, Baptisms, Banns and
Marriages. Largest updates
Glamorganshire and
Monmouthshire.

Newspaper collection has now
reached over 70 million pages
digitised.

Herefordshire also had new
Baptisms, Marriages and Burials
added

Derbyshire Baptisms, Marriages and
Burials also featured during August.

MyHeritage

Australia, Queensland Teacher
Announcements.

England and Wales, Hearth Tax,
1662-1674.

England , Lancashire ,
Manchester Burials.

A large number of USA
Marriages and Deaths and
Obituaries.

TheGenealogist

New Legal Ancestors' Records -
Was your ancestor a lawyer or in
the legal profession.

Over 1,000 square miles of land
tax records released. - Every
head of household and property
owner in Oxfordshire around the
period 1910-1915 of searchable
property records.

FREE Family History Webinars
from Legacy Family Tree

What is the cost: There is no
charge to register and view the live
webinar.

However, the recording is available
to view for the next 7 days - for free!
Watch it as many times as you would
like, pausing and taking notes, during
the free viewing period.

If you cannot make the live

event, downloads of the

recording are just

$9.95 each or yearly memberships
give you access to everything.

Some September offerings

2 Sep - Capturing their Stories: Best
Practices for recording Family History
Interviews by Colleen Robledo Greene
, MLIS - 1:30 AM AEST

Sep 2 - Case Study: Finding My 3rd
Great Grandfather: How X-DNA Led
the Way by Mary Eberle, JD - 2:45
AM AEST

Sep 2 - DNA Matchmaking Made
Easy on MyHeritage by Shannon
Combs-Bennett- 5:30 AM AEST

Sep 5 - How to Catch a Criminal:
Finding Records for Your Rogue
Relatives Downunder

by Kristy Love, PhD - 12:00

PM AEST

Sep 7 - Understanding
Predicted Relationships at the
DNA Testing Sites by Michelle
Leonard - 4:00 AM AEST

Sep 9 - 3-2-1 data backup is
great, but first you need to find
all of your data by Thomas
MacEntee - 12:15 AM AEST

Sep 9 - Italian Local and Parish
Censuses by Suzanne Russo
Adams, AG - 1:30 AM AEST

Sep 9 - Life Cycle of a Record :
From Clerks and Clerics to You, The
Digital User by Cyndi Ingle - 4:00
AM AEST

Sep 14 - Setting Sail with Your
Seafaring Ancestors by Denise E
Cross, MSLIS, CG - 10:00 AM AEST

Sep 16 - Hidden Roots in Your DNA
: Adoptee Success & Surprise
Discoveries by Richard Hill - 12:15
AM AEST

Sep 16 - Driven by Faith : The
German Protestants in Ukraine by
Dave Obee 2:45 AM AEST

Sep 23 - 10 Things To Do Before
Leaving a Library or Archives by
Melissa Barker - 12:15 AM AEST

Remember, GSQ members can
access MyHeritage through
MyGSQ from home.



12:30pm - 6:30pm
AEST
viaZOOM

Scotland — here we come! Seminar

~ey
E“.E Program
I ﬂt «  Chris Paton — Discover your Scottish Ancestors. (Recorded)

Brian Donovan - Scottish Records on Findmypast. (Recorded)

& «  Lorna Steele-McGinn - Jacobites, the Clearances & Emigration
from the Highlands. (Recorded)

W « Emma Maxwell - Locating Scottish Burial Records. (Recorded)
o —

Alistair Henderson — The inexhaustible Source — Scottish Deeds,
the forgotten source for family history. (Recorded)

- «  Laragh Quinney - Discover Historic Maps of Scotland. (Live +
Recorded)

Live Q & A with all speakers
Drawing of Raffle & Door Prizes

£  Allsessions will be recorded and available for one month
after the event to registered attendees

Bookings & Payment

Early Bird Price if booked by
10 September 2023:
GSQ/QFHS Members $50
Non-members $60
Price from 11 September 2023:
GSQ/QFHS Members $60
Book online at: www.gsq.org.au/events/

Payment may be made by:
Credit card (online, by phoning GSQ
07 3349 6072 or at GSQ)

Cash (at GSQ)

Bank transfer (note details at time of
ordering ) OR
Cheque by past: GSQ, PO Box 1467,
Carindale, Qld 4152
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